Blackheath & Bromley Harriers AC
The AGM on 24 March 
The move to Norman Park – the decisions at the AGM on 24 March 2018

The most important decision at each year’s AGM, which is in the hands of the then current President, is who is going to be next year’s President. 

The answer for 2018-19: Paul Byfield. 

You already have the appropriate photos on the website.

But the 2018 AGM was one of the most important in recent years because we had to decide on the future direction of the club and where it will locate its principal activities in the future. 

This decision will  have a key influence on the club for a considerable number of years.

The proposals put to the AGM, by the Directors of Blackheath & Bromley Harriers AC (BBHAC), were:

· should the club sell its existing HQ at Bourne Way?
· should the club relocate to Norman Park and build a new sports and social facility there?

The Directors of BBHAC are delighted to report that by a very substantial majority the members of the club authorised the Directors to sell the existing clubhouse and invest the proceeds in a new sports and social facility at Norman Park. 

There were a number of concerns about the proposals and we feel those were appropriately addressed by the Directors during the course of the AGM.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This is an enormous decision for the club and if any member has concerns about this decision, which they have not already raised, then please do get in touch with the company secretary Ian Young ian.young@icaew.com  who will ensure that your concern is considered and appropriately addressed. 



Alan Pickering 
Chair, Board of Directors, Blackheath & Bromley AC
